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So here we are already at the last Friday newsletter of the school year! As usual 
there has been no let-up in the number of things going on in school! 
Hidden Valley 
On Tuesday Class 5 visited the Hidden Valley in St Margaret’s to explore the natural 
flora and fauna of our local environment and to sketch the historic lighthouse. 
Wednesday Welly-Walk 
Class 1 have been out and about most Wednesdays this term- often with their 
wellies on! On Wednesday of this week they again visited the local library to return 
their current reading books and to sign up for the Summer Reading Challenge. 
Key Stage 1 Water Fun Day 
Classes 1 and 2 paddled and played with water toys at school on Thursday despite 
the cooler weather! The children had fun with bubbles, played hook a shark and fish 
and took part in a water treasure hunt. 
Rock Bottom 
Class 6 were at the village hall for much of the week putting the final touches to 
their end of Year 6 show ‘Rock Bottom’. The children dazzled us all with their singing, 
dancing and acting on Thursday evening. A superb performance which was much 
appreciated by the audience. Huge congratulations to all involved! 
End of Year Reports 
Thank you to those of you who have already returned your response slip – if you 
have not done so yet there is still time. We would like to have them all back before 
we break up. Thank you for your support with this. 
Grand Day Out 
As in previous years we had overwhelming support from our families for our annual 
whole school trip – this time to Howletts Wildlife Park. At the time of writing we 
have not yet been, however we are keeping our fingers crossed that the weather is 
kind to us and that the animals are pleased to see us!  
Family Picnic 
You are all warmly invited – weather permitting – to join us for our annual family 
picnic on the field on Monday 22nd July at 3.15pm. The ice cream van has been 
booked and the BBQ will be lit with hot dogs and burgers available. 
End of Term 
The school year finishes on Tuesday 23rd July at 2pm. I wish you all a good holiday 
and look forward to seeing most of you back at school on Wednesday 4th 
September. 

  Helen Comfort 

  
 

Message from the Headteacher 
 

        
w/e 19th July  2019 

Star Awards will be given out 
early next week and names will 
appear in next week’s 
newsletter.  
 
                            
                  
w/e 19th July 2019 
Class R – 93.3%         
Class 1 – 94.3% 
Class 2 – 93.2%          
Class 3 – 97.9% 
Class 4 – 99.3%           
Class 5 – 97.4% 
Class 6 – 99.2%        
Whole school –96.5% 

Attendance 

 
 
We look forward to seeing many of 
you at our annual year end family 
picnic on Monday, 22nd July at 
3.15pm on the top field.  
 
The Governors will be running a 
BBQ and the ice-cream van will be 
in attendance too.  
 
Please remember that 
parent/carers are responsible for 
supervising their children during 
this time and the playground area 
is out of bounds. 

 

 
 

 
 

Week commencing 22nd July 2019      
 NO CLUBS 

 
Monday, 22nd July  - 2:15pm Class 6 Leavers’ Assembly in the school hall 
                                  – 3:15pm Family Picnic on the top field  
Tuesday, 23rd July  – 2pm School finishes for summer break  
 
                                                               
 

 

 

The Week Ahead! 

Star Awards 
 

   Lunch Menu:  Week 1 

 

Picnic! 

   

 

School finishes at 2pm on Tuesday, 23rd July  

for summer break.       
 

Reminder  

 

 

 

 


